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Meeting of the Environment Strategic Policy Committee

7th February 2007

Item 3
Report on Sustainability 

At the meeting of the Committee held on the 8th November 2006 it was agreed that the Action on Sustainability contained in the County Strategy should be advanced.
County Development Board Sustainability Action:

Progress report on the Sustainability Action outlined in the County Strategy Implementation Report (Priority Action 22) –

 “To develop understanding and promote the organisational role in relation to environmental sustainability through the establishment of effective structures for collaboration across and between organisations, businesses, local communities and young people”.

Requests have been issued to oragnisations on the County Development Board to nominate a representative to a sustainable environment group to promote sustainable issues within the County. Once nominations have been received, a workshop will be arranged to establish guidelines for the group and prepare a work plan.
Sustainable Fuel Project:

The Council’s Mechanical Section (within Environmental Services Department) is pursuing a number of proposals in relation to sustainable energy use and is liaising with a number of other Local Authorities regarding the use of renewable energy sources for the Council fleet.  Initiatives being examined and progressed are:

· A Parks Department vehicle being converted to run on rapeseed oil and the performance of this vehicle will be closely monitored.  

· The possibility of purchasing bio-diesel diesel which will be used to run approximately 20 vehicles from the Council’s fleet.

· The Council also proposes to purchase a vehicle for use on the Council’s Golf Course which will run on bio-ethanol.  

· The technology in the use of renewable fuel in this regard is still developing and is being constantly monitored.

Fuel and emission tests will be carried out on all vehicles taking part in the trial and the results will be compared with standard DERV engines. 

In addition to initiatives in fleet management, the Council is arranging for an examination of its energy use, with a view to assessing the “energy footprint” of all Council activities.  In this regard contact has been made with Airtricity to examine the possibility of switching to electricity from a renewable source.  
Green Cement

The Council’s Roads and Traffic Department is currently researching different types of green cements and is arranging for a demonstration to be carried out to staff. This is to ensure the a technical validation of the cement prior to use in road construction
